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then ensued about possibly hiring an analyst to put together a model, or to consider using a consulting firm to 
advise how to develop a model beneficial to both the BOF and BOE.  Jeff then asked what the school is doing to 
find a successor for Ken Post.  Peter replied they are looking at it as an interim role and sorting through 
candidates from a group of semi-retired executives from various school districts who help out in this type 
situation.  All agreed there’s a genuine effort to get efficiencies in place at this time.   John Kalamarides asked 
about any other initiatives, besides the Financial Business department, to which Richard Creeth replied IT.  A 
unified phone system is being put in across the town and BOE, with John Savarese heading the project.  Anne 
brought up a recent CCM article about regionalization, saying that by FY20 the State is looking to see what 
towns can be combined with their BOE’s for better efficiencies. 
 
Other Business 
The Economic Development Commission’s presentation at the BOS meeting: All BOF members agreed it was 
good and the information in it could have an impact on future BOF budget guidance.   
 
Jeff had heard there might be another $22 million reduction from Hartford, but Anne had no update. 
 
Blum Shapiro: Richard informed all that a couple BOF members will meet Friday morning with Blum to get a 
better understanding of the scope of the audits, as it relates to the BOE, and to better understand how much 
testing – and specifically compliance testing – goes on.  This will help get the maximum benefit from the audit, 
and build on that if necessary.   
 
John talked about attending a town meeting in Maine.  He found similarities, such as the percentage of the 
school budget in the overall town budget, concerns about transparency with the BOE, Special Ed costs, etc.   
Other Board members agreed that school budgets elsewhere seem to comprise a similar percentage of their 
respective towns’ budgets. 
 
Jeff brought up a preview for next month’s meeting – starting to put together the FY18 mil rate model.  
Discussion followed regarding what could be built into it, what type guidance could be extended and getting 
early visibility on projects that might change the model.  Further, there will be a revaluation in calendar year 
2017 that could affect the model. 
 
Public Participation 
None. 
 
Having no further business, the meeting adjourned at 8:30 p.m. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
Kris Fager  
(from video recording) 
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